
 

Summer Term Newsletter – Friday 6th June 

School Newsletter 

It’s been such an exciting first week back after the May half term holiday. I’ve loved 

seeing all the children so engaged in their learning and sharing fantastic questions 

about their new topics. Our Hook days on Monday included Year 2 making some 

very creative necklaces and lots of mini beast exploration in Nursery and Reception.  

We were delighted to find out how successful our children have been with the recent 

‘Mother Tongue Other Tongue’ competition and can’t wait to share more about this 

with you soon! 

Year 6 represented Chapel Street brilliantly on Tuesday when they visited Manchester 

War Memorial Museum in Salford. This was a particularly special trip because it only 

went ahead following the children’s incredibly persuasive letters earlier this year to 

ask me to add it to our curriculum and their excellent fundraising efforts to pay for it. 

Well done Year 6! 

Our Year 3 children are looking forward to an upcoming trip where they will use local 

transport and buses to visit Manchester and EYFS will be visiting Bluebell Green soon. 

There are also trips to Chester Zoo for Year 2 and Year 6 before the end of this term. 

Thank you to all parents and carers who are making voluntary contributions towards 

the cost of these important and magical experiences for the children.  

We will be open as usual on Friday this week but appreciate many of our families will 

be taking Religious Observance to celebrate Eid al-Adha. We hope everyone who is 

marking this special occasion has a wonderful time with their loved ones and can’t 

wait to enjoy our own Eid parties together on Monday afternoon.  

We hope you’ll join us for our next Drop-in on Monday morning. This is a chance for 

you to visit your child’s classroom and find out more about what they will learn this 

half term. You should also receive a curriculum newsletter for your child by the end 

of next week. This will tell you important information about subjects your child is 

learning and how you can support their progress at home.  

As always, if you would like to know more about our curriculum, please speak with 

your child’s class teacher or see the information on our website: Curriculum - Chapel 

Street - Community Primary School and also your child’s class page: Classes - Chapel 

Street - Community Primary School  

You can also use Class Dojo to share questions with their teacher. If you don’t know 

your log in (or receive the curriculum overview via email) please let the office know 

who will be happy to check your contact details and support. 
 

Welcome from the  

Head Teacher 

 

https://www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/curriculum/
https://www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/curriculum/
https://www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/classes/
https://www.chapelstreetprimary.co.uk/classes/


 

Dates for your diary for Summer 

  

  

  

  

 Term 

Summer Term 2:  2nd June – 22nd July 2025 

Thursday 5th of June World Environment Day 

Friday 6th of June Eid Ul-Adha 

Monday 9th June 

Parent Drop-in 8:40am 

Eid Parties (children can wear party 

clothes) PM 

Wednesday 11th June Class Photo Day 

Tuesday 24th June 
Community Event Roadshow 9am – 

11:30am 

Friday 27th June INSET Day (School CLOSED to pupils) 

Monday 7th July 
Moving up afternoon – children dismissed 

from new classroom 

Tuesday 8th July KS1 Sport Day pm 

Wednesday 9th July EYFS Sports Day pm 

Thursday 10th July LKS2 Sports Day pm 

Friday 11th July UKS2 Sport Day pm 

Monday 14th July Parent Drop-in 8:40am 

Tuesday 15th July Student reports go home 

Monday 21st July 
Y6 Leavers Assembly 

Y6 Disco (after school) 

Tuesday 22nd July Whole school picnic 

 



  

Fact of the week: 

 Mrs Hughes ‘fact of the week,’ this 

week is: 

What might I use a ‘pulley’ for?  

Challenge: Draw and label a 

diagram of mechanism with a pulley 

in it. 

Word of the week: 
Mrs Pilling’s ‘word of the week’ this week 

is: Lollygag 

What do you think it means? 

How would you use it in a sentence? 

 

World Ocean Day 

Eid Ul-Adha 
We would like to wish all our families celebrating a joyful Eid Ul- Adha on 

the 6th of June! This special festival, also known as the Festival of Sacrifice, 

is a time for giving, sharing, and caring for others. It marks the story of 

Prophet Ibrahim’s faith and is celebrated with prayer, community, and 

acts of kindness.  

 

Eid Mubarak to all our pupils, parents, and staff celebrating! 

World Ocean Day in on the 8th of June. World Ocean Day is a time to 

celebrate our amazing oceans and learn how to protect them. 

Oceans give us air to breathe, food to eat, and are home to sea 

animals like dolphins, turtles and fish.  

 

We can help by using less plastic, recycling, and keeping beaches 

clean. Every little action helps keep our oceans healthy! 



 

 

We would like to invite you to bring your child aged 3 and 4 years 

old to a free taster session of life in our Nursery and Reception 

classes on Friday 27th June 10am -11.45am. This will be a chance 

to make new friends, meet our teachers and staff, explore our 

classrooms and playground and try delicious food from our 

kitchen. There will also be tours of the school.  

World Environment Day is a special day to remind us to take care 

of our planet. It’s held every year on June 5th. We can help the 

earth by planting trees, saving water, recycling and not littering. 

Even small actions can make a difference!  

Let’s all work together to keep our world clean and green! 

World Environment Day 

Nursery and Reception  



 

SCP Neurodiversity and Education Workshops for Parents/Carers 

 

Understanding and Working with the Education System 

For parents/carers of children who are either currently on the 

Manchester SCP (North, Central or South) waiting list for an autism 

assessment or who have received a formal diagnosis of autism. 

Parents/Carers are welcome to attend any session. 

The sessions are free and will be delivered by a One Education 

Educational Psychologist in conjunction with SENDIASS and 

Manchester Parent Carer Forum. 

There will be opportunities for questions and discussion. 

Refreshments are provided. 

 

To book: 

North/Central Manchester Weds 11th June 2025 10:00 – 12:30 

For parents/carers of SECONDARY and Post 16 young people 

 

Armitage Primary School 

To book: 
https://manchesterparentcarerforum.org.uk/event/understanding-and-

working-with-the-education-system-north-manchester-aimed-at-

primary-school-aged-children-apr2025-june2025/ 

 

South Manchester Weds 10th July 2025 10:00 – 12:30 

For parents/carers of Early Years and PRIMARY young people 

Crossacres Family Hub 

To book: https://manchesterparentcarerforum.org.uk/event/https-

www-eventbrite-co-uk-e-understanding-and-working-with-the-

education-system-south-manchester-tickets-1101050695269-july2025/ 


